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June 7, 2023 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Marconi:  

Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. 2024 Rebasing Application 
Status of Settlement Discussions 
Ontario Energy Board (OEB) File No. EB-2022-0200 

The OEB’s Procedural Order No. 5 required OEB staff to provide an update on the 

status of the settlement discussions between the applicant and intervenors no later than 

June 7, 2023. In a letter dated May 23, 2023, the OEB determined that given the 

collective scope and range of the interests represented by the intervenors, it was not 

necessary for OEB staff to attend or participate in the settlement conference, beyond 

technical staff required to support the virtual meeting process. The filing of the status 

letter was to be coordinated with the settlement conference facilitator. 

OEB staff has been advised by Mr. Ken Rosenberg, the settlement conference 

facilitator, that parties would benefit from an extension of an additional two days, that is, 

until June 9, 2023. 

 

Yours truly, 

 

Khalil Viraney 

Case Manager EB-2022-0200 

c: All parties in EB-2022-0200 


